From: Ben Lansink

Sent: Monday, October 08, 2012 4:40 PM

To: Historic Woodfield

Cc: Bryant, Judy; Lysynski, Heather **Subject:** Re: 591 Maitland

To Woodfield, Judy Bryant, and Heather Lysynski, secretary, LACH

It is NOT reasonable for Woodfield to object to the demolishment of 591 Maitland.

This building has no redeeming features, the building is in Badly Worn condition, much repair and overhaul needed on painted surfaces, roofing, plumbing, heating/cooling etc.; the design and utility is NOT conducive to today's typical occupant living requirements and it cannot be refurbished to such given its very modest size.

I have lived in Woodfield since the 1980s and am a life member of Woodfield.

I am mostly silent regarding Woodfield's actions, and as a former member of London Advisory Committee on Heritage, am very supportive of saving our heritage.

591 Maitland does not need to be saved for any reason. Please register me as a strong supporter of the proposed demolishment.

Objecting is an embarrassment and will simply result in a credibility issue for Woodfield.

Ben Lansink, AACI, P.App, MRICS 507 Colborne Street, London, ON, Canada N6B 2T6 Office: 519-645-0750 x24 Fax 226-781-9808 ben@lansink.ca www.lansinkappraisals.com